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SUNDAYS 

7:30am – Traditional Mass 

9:15am – Bible Study (Zoom) 

11:00am – Gospel Mass 

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS 
9:30am – 12:00pm – Food Pantry 
5:00pm – 6:00pm – Meal Program 
6:00pm – Finance Council (4th Tuesday) 

WEDNESDAYS 
12:00pm – Bible Study (Zoom) 
6:00pm – Pastoral Council (1st Wednesday) 

CHURCH / FOOD PANTRYADDRESS 
4051 N 25th St, Milwaukee WI 53209 

PARISH OFFICE ADDRESS & HOURS 
4060 N 26th St, Milwaukee WI 53209 

9:00am – 3:00pm – Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

Phone: (414) 444-5610 
E-mail: AllSaintsMKE@gmail.com 
Website: allsaintsmke.org 
St. Vincent de Paul: (414) 462-7837 

SUNDAY MASS 
9:00am 

FOOD PANTRY 

3:00pm – 4:30pm – Mondays 

11:00am – 2:00pm – Thursdays 

MICAH JUSTICE TEAM 
Meets monthly after 9:00am Mass 

BROTHER BOOKER ASHE 
LAY MINISTRY PROGRAM 

7:00pm – 9:00pm – Wednesdays 

MAILING ADDRESS 
128 W Burleigh St, Milwaukee WI 53212 

CHURCH ADDRESS 
3114 N 2nd St, Milwaukee WI 53212 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

8:00am – 3:00pm – Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 

8:00am – 12:30pm – Thursday, Friday 

Phone: (414) 372-3090 
E-mail: SMDPMilw@gmail.com 
Website: smartindeporresmke.org 
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Welcome New Members! 
Interested in joining our Parish Community? New Members 
packets are located in the back of the church. You may also call 
our Parish Office: (414) 444-5610 or visit allsaintsmke.org . 

Rev. Michael Wolfe (414) 292-0534 
Parochial Administrator 

Rev. Anthony Anorue Okore (414) 292-0536 
Shared Associate Pastor 

James Trzebiatowski trzebiatowskij@archmil.org 
Managing Director 

Rodney Van Bibber (414) 292-0532 
Food Outreach 

Peggy Bowles (414) 292-0535 
Faith Formation 

Shiela Bost (414) 292-0531 
Music Director 

Steve Austin (414) 292-0538 
Maintenance 

Bea Frazier (414) 469-2221 
Liturgical Ministries 

Joyce Simms muffcake@sbcglobal.net 

Carl Ashley crlashley@aol.com 

Papa Yorke papa.asankoma@gmail.com 

David Lacroix daividlacroix5417@gmail.com 

Parish Phone Number (414) 372-3090 

Rev. Michael Wolfe 
Parochial Administrator 

Rev. Anthony Anorue Okore 
Shared Associate Pastor 

James Trzebiatowski x1106 
Managing Director 

Carma Teasley x1101 
Administrative Assistant 

Peggy Bowles 
Faith Formation 

Mary Words 
Music Director 

Felice Schell 
Musician 

Omar Jones 
Maintenance 

Lillie Holoman 
Darryl Johnson  

Lillie Holoman 

FROM THE DESK OF OUR 
PAROCHIAL ADMINISTRATOR 

March 2025 

Dear friends in Christ, 

What we today call “Lent” was 
originally only the time of preparation 
of those who would be baptized in the 
early Church. We still see this today 
in what we call the Order of 
Christian Initiation of Adults (“OCIA”). In the parishes where 
we have candidates, we will live out several different rites in 
preparation of these adults receiving the sacraments of 
baptism, communion, and confirmation during the Easter 
Vigil. 

Overtime in the ancient Church, the practice of dedicating 40 
days before Easter as a special time of preparation was seen as 
valuable for all the faithful, and eventually became a formal 
part of the liturgical year. Thus, Lent is connected to our 
baptism. And it is through our baptism that, as Pope Francis 
reminds us often, we become missionary disciples. We are 
disciples in that we follow Jesus, and missionaries in that we 
are sent out by him to share with others what we have 
received (cf 1 Cor 11:23). 

This year, our Lenten theme for the Central MKE Catholic 
Communities is “Embrace the Journey.” Sometimes we can 
see Lent as something negative in that we are asked to deprive 
ourselves from things we like to do, or to be more generous 
that we naturally would like to be.  But I have come to see it 
as a very profound time of year in which I readjust and renew 
to better live out being a missionary disciple, to be a better 
Christian. It’s analogous to going to a training camp for some 
sport: it can be hard work, it can be intense and sometimes not 
fun, but then we perform better in the race, so to speak (cf. 2 
Tim 4:7). It also leads us to better appreciate what Jesus does 
for us, and who we are for God. 

Ultimately, if we do not prepare fully for Holy Week, we will 
not fully renewed come Easter, and miss the opportunity to 
live out more fully our baptism. But if we are intentional in 
this time of preparation, we can strengthen in our faith and 
knowing that we can do all things in Christ, because of what 
he has done for us (cf. Phil 4:13). The ways that we are 
invited to live out Lent is through the three pillars of prayer, 
fasting and almsgiving. 

So let us confidently “Embrace the Journey” this Lent. We 
have many opportunities for prayer as well as for confession. 
We have many outreach programs that can use your support 
and dedicated service hours. Regarding fasting, remember 
those of us who are 14 and over are to abstain from meat on 
Ash Wednesday, Fridays in Lent, and Good Friday; and from 
ages 18 to 59 are to fast on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday 
(meaning one meal, and two smaller meals). Those who wish 
can of course do more. 

By intentionally embracing the journey of this Lent, we will 
come out the other side more dedicated and stronger in our 
faith journey together. 

God bless, 

Fr. Michael Wolfe 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS & ARTICLES 

NEXT UPCOMING BULLETIN WEEKEND: 
APRIL 5 — APRIL 6, 2025 

Want something in the next bulletin? Please submit all 
articles and pictures by Friday, March 28 to: 

ALL SAINTS AND ST. MARTIN DE PORRES 
mkeccparishesnorthbulletin@yahoo.com 

ST. MICHAEL AND ST. ROSE 
mkeccparishessouthbulletin@yahoo.com 

ONLINE GIVING FOR YOUR BENEFIT 
If you appreciate the ease of online banking and bill pay, 
you will be happy to know that you can now easily offer a 
regular tithe with automatic online donations with your 
Checking or Savings account or your Credit or Debit card.  
You can make a one-time donation, or create a recurring 
donation. Scan the following QR-Code below or visit 
your parish website to start today! 

ST. MARTIN DE PORRES ALL SAINTS 

ST. MICHAEL ST. ROSE OF LIMA 

NEW PARISH NEWSLETTER AVAILABLE 
SIGN UP TODAY! 
As a supplement to our regular monthly bulletins, we now 
have a Parish Newsletter available to help with our 
continued communication efforts at the Central Milwaukee 
Catholic Communities. Some of your may have received 
the first edition of the newsletter on Christmas Eve. 

If you want to start receiving this 
newsletter, simply visit your parish 
website or scan the QR Code 
available in the back of church to 
sign up. 

ALL SAINTS WOMEN'S RETREAT SURVEY 
This year marks the 25th anniversary of our All Saints 
Women's Retreat Ministry. The retreat will be held the 
weekend of September 12-14, at the Siena Retreat Center in 
Racine. The cost is expected to be $280 and 
includes two nights in a private room with a 
bathroom and shower, along with four meals. 
The theme has not been finalized yet. Space 
is limited. In order to help us plan, please fill 
out the survey at https://forms.gle/
HeRzgeYJn2v1E4ik8 or by scanning the QR Code. 

FOOD OUTREACH VOLUNTEER 
OPPORTUNITIES AT ALL SAINTS 

HELP NEEDED: VOLUNTEERS TO UNLOAD 
DELIVERY TRUCK 
We are looking for helping hands to unload the delivery 
truck for our Food Pantry and Hot Meal Programs. If you 
are available every other Wednesday from approximately 
9:00 am to 11:30 am, your assistance would be a blessing! 
This is a wonderful opportunity to serve our community 
and make a positive impact. To volunteer, please contact 
All Saints Parish Office at (414) 444-5610. Thank you for 
considering this call to serve! 

ALL SAINTS FOOD PANTRY 
Our Food Pantry is a place where our community can 
receive groceries at a time of need. We serve more than 500 
individuals every month, from several zip codes within 
Milwaukee's inner city. 

Our Food Pantry is open Tuesdays and Thursdays from 
9:30 am – 12:00 pm. Parishioners and individuals can 
make donations between Masses utilizing the donation 
barrel at the back of the church. Thank you! 

ALL SAINTS HOT MEAL PROGRAM 
Our Hot Meal Program is offered every Tuesday and 
Thursday from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm. Each month, we 
provide nearly 1,800 meals to members of the surrounding 
community and the inner city of Milwaukee. 

Would you like to volunteer? We are 
looking for a total of approximately 8 
volunteers per dinner. You sign up online 
by going to our website and scrolling to 
the volunteer calendar, then follow the 
directions: https://allsaintsmke.org. 

Alternatively, you can access the same 
calendar by scanning the following QR Code above. 

UPDATE ABOUT 
+FR. JAMES ARTHUR 
We received word and are deeply 
saddened to announce the passing of 
+Fr. James Arthur, former pastor of 
All Saints and St. Martin de Porres. 
Father James faithfully served the Church 
and its community for many years, 
touching countless lives with his 
kindness and devotion. 

Please join us in praying for the repose of his soul and for comfort 
and strength for his family and friends during this time of grief. 

Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, 
and let perpetual light shine upon him. 

May his soul, and the souls of all the faithful 
departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

https://forms.gle/HeRzgeYJn2v1E4ik8
https://forms.gle/HeRzgeYJn2v1E4ik8
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THE JUBILEE PRAYER 
Father in heaven, 

may the faith you have given us 
in your son, Jesus Christ, our brother, 

and the flame of charity enkindled 
in our hearts by the Holy Spirit, 
reawaken in us the blessed hope 
for the coming of your Kingdom. 

May your grace transform us 
into tireless cultivators of the seeds of the Gospel. 

May those seeds transform from within both 
humanity and the whole cosmos 

in the sure expectation 
of a new heaven and a new earth, 

when, with the powers of Evil vanquished, 
your glory will shine eternally. 

May the grace of the Jubilee 
reawaken in us, Pilgrims of Hope, 

a yearning for the treasures of heaven. 
May that same grace spread 

the joy and peace of our Redeemer 
throughout the earth. 

To you our God, eternally blessed, 
be glory and praise for ever. 

Amen 

SCAN THE QR-CODE TO GET THE JUBILEE PRAYER  
IN DIFFERENT LANGUAGES 

Prayer courtesty of Felician Services: 
www.felicianservices.org/prayers-for-pope-francis/ 
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THE UPS STORE 
MILWAUKEE—WALKER'S POINT 

1314 S 1ST ST • MILWAUKEE, WI 53204 

Across From Allen Bradley/Rockwell Automation Clock Tower. 

The entrance is on the parking lot/east side of the building. 

Phone: (414) 897-7713 • Fax: (414) 897-7792 
E-mail: store6796@theupsstore.com  NEW DATES! 


